SPM – Day 6

We bid farewell to Seville and started down the road to Gibraltar and then to Tangier in Morocco.  It was a relatively short bus trip, a couple of hours, and we arrived at the Rock of Gibraltar around 10 am or so.  We were supposed to go around the Rock first thing, but since this is holy week here, there were lots of people at the site, so we walked around the town first and did some shopping (didn't help the economy much at all since there wasn't anything special to buy and prices are high).  We're still operating in Euros, but since Gibraltar is a British colony, prices are usually posted in pounds as well as Euros.  To our surprise, the pound has come down so that the Euro and the pound aren't that far apart, but still a good 1.35 to 1.5 when it comes to the good old US of A dollar.

We had a fish and chips lunch at a restaurant our guide was very fond of.  He's very fussy about cleanliness and good food and his recommendations are usually pretty solid.  The fish was very good – no tartar sauce or sauce of any kind – and the “chips” were passable.  MacDonald s fries are still the best.

At 1:30 our group got split up and put into two separate mini-vans for the climb up to the top of Gibraltar, to explore St. Michael's cave and to see the famous and people-pleasing Barbary apes who inhabit the rock.  Lots of great views from Gibraltar and since it had rained earlier, we could see both the coast of Spain and the coast of North Africa.  The caves are similar to Luray but not as big.  There is a pipe organ inside where concerts are held, but we didn't get a concert.  We climbed up and then down and up and up and down again to see the cave and finally came out where the apes eagerly await you.  They will grab your purse and perch on top of you to get food.  Even though the signs warn you not to feed them, people do.  While they aren't afraid of people, they don't like to be touched.  We saw a family of apes, which Jeff photographed as they posed very nicely for all of us.  The baby climbed on a van's windshield and started to play with the windshield wiper.  The van driver shooed the baby away with a stick and the “papa” came after the van driver hissing and baring his teeth.  The driver quickly climbed in his van and shut the door.  The apes will corner humans, our van driver said.  

Down we went, and on to the ferry to cross over to Tangier. What an experience!  We needed to fill out forms and go through Spanish passport control before getting on the ferry to cross over.  We were checked out by the Moroccan official on the boat. We got new stamps in our passport.  But the highlight was the group of Asian tourists who rushed the gate once it opened and crowded (elbowed) into the front of the line once on board the boat.  Our guide has all the right connections and the Moroccan officials ordered the Asian tour group to the back of the line while we got our passports stamped in an orderly fashion. 

We arrived in Morocco unscathed and were taken to the ATM machines so we could get Moroccan dirhams – the only currency accepted in Morocco.  The dirham is worth about 12 cents.

Then we had dinner at the hotel, a tomato-based soup followed by roast chicken and orange slices for dessert.  The wine was mediocre, but inexpensive.

